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Meeting Date:  August 27, 2014 
 
Applicant:   Hurricane Shutters of Key West, Contractor 
 
Application Number: H14-01-1150 
 
Address:   #1205 Truman Avenue 
   
Description of Work: Replace 23 deteriorated wood colonial shutters with 

aluminum colonial units. New removable metal 
panels for all six openings for the front façade. 

 
Building Facts: The existing building is listed as a contributing 

resource. The two and a half story frame vernacular 
structure was built ca. 1902. During the 1960’s a 
cbs structure was built in front of the historic house. 
In 2004 the front non-historic addition was 
demolished and the historic structure underwent a 
full renovation. The building has louvered operable 
wood shutters.  The building has wood windows. The 
original single family house has served as a 
commercial property in the past 50 years. The 
photograph taken in the 1960’s shows no shutters in 
the upper portion of the house. 

 
Guidelines Cited in 
Review: Shutters, (pages 30-31), specifically first paragraph 

and guidelines 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6. 
 
 

Staff Analysis 
 
The Certificate of Appropriateness proposes the removal of 23 non-historic wood 
shutters and their replacement with aluminum louvered shutters. The request 
also includes the retention of the existing wood shutters on the main façade 
and the installation of removable panels. The color of the proposed metal 
shutters will match the existing blue color.  
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Consistency with Guidelines 
 

1. The guidelines recognize shutters as significant features in a 
building. The existing shutters are not historic.  

2. Guideline 2 recognizes that replacement of shutters should be 
on an in-kind basis and recommends specific rot-resistant 
woods. 

3. The guidelines are clear regarding aluminum shutters which 
may be appropriate on some non-contributing structures and 
in new construction; which neither is the case. 

 
It is staff’s opinion that the proposed metal awnings to replace existing wood 
ones are not an appropriate solution for this particular historic building. The 
proposal is inconsistent with the guidelines related to shutters. Nevertheless 
the request for the installation of removable panels on the front façade is 
consistent with guideline 5.  
 
 
 
 
 




























































